
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
ADOPT Position Adjustment Resolution No. 22265 to abolish the Deputy Director of
Animal Services-Exempt (BJD1) (unrepresented) classification and cancel one vacant
position No. 5905 in the Animal Services Department.

FISCAL IMPACT: 
No fiscal impact. 

BACKGROUND: 
The Animal Services Department has been working toward a new organizational structure
over the past two years, which has included the establishment of an executive team that
supports the Director of Animal Services-Exempt in the overall administration of the
Animal Services Department. In the past, this function was carried out solely by the Deputy
Director of Animal Services-Exempt; however, due to increased needs for services in the
community, there has been growth in both the workforce of the department and the
volume/types of work being performed. The management responsibilities previously
performed by the Deputy Director have become too great for one position to perform, so the
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department has moved to establish new classes to provide operational management over
each division (field operations, community 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
outreach, medical programs, and administration) in order to keep the department
functioning properly.

The Board of Supervisors approved the new classification of Animal Services
Captain-Exempt on November 14, 2017 and one position was added in the Animal
Services Department. The incumbent that previously held the position of Deputy Director
of Animal Services-Exempt was appointed to the new Captain position on January 5,
2018, eliminating the need for the classification of Deputy Director of Animal
Services-Exempt.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
The planned transition of an incumbent from the current classification of Deputy Director
of Animal Service-Exempt to the Animal Services Captain - Exempt has been completed.
If this order is not approved, the department will be required to allocate $189,140 for
2018/19 FY for the vacant Deputy Director of Animal Services-Exempt position.
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